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Dear McGraw Families: 

 The school year has just passed the halfway mark and our students      

constantly continue to amaze and impress.   

 Our youngest students are working on vocabulary and completing      

research studies on animal behaviors such as hibernation.  Kindergarteners are 

quick to share some interesting facts about different types of bears.  Exceptional 

creative writing projects adorn the 1st and 2nd grade hallways with specific goals 

in mind to address compound words, appropriate grammar, expressive            

adjectives, and persuasive writing techniques.  This is all leading to a solid    

foundation for our students who will soon be participating in the state             

examinations.   

 Grades 3-8 will take the NYS English Language Arts Assessments on 

March 28-30, and the NYS Mathematics Assessments on May 2-4.  These exams 

have faced a great deal of scrutiny over the past few years.  The New York State 

Commissioner of Education, Mary Ellen Elia, has listened to our concerns and 

addressed them since her arrival last year.  The assessments are shorter and     

untimed, Special Education accommodations are able to be fully implemented 

this year, and teacher access to past and practice test questions has been          

improved. Educatorsô input is being utilized for building appropriate test       

questions and tasks.  

 We strive to have full participation in the assessments to once again    

utilize these exams as originally intended.  Teachers may use the results to help 

with individualized instruction and placement decisions.  Quality data sets with 

greater participation assist us with our programmatic reviews and guide our    

decisions for necessary changes and improvements.  With over a 95%             

participation rate, schools will no longer be automatically placed on Local      

Assistance Plans for excessive opt-outs.  This will provide us more time for         

quality instruction and avoid this time consuming process.  We encourage all of 

our families to take part in the program this year so that we may make better    

informed instructional decisions for our curriculum planning and                     

implementation.        continued  on page 11 

 FROM THE SUPERINTENDENTõS DESK March 2017  

1ñBOE Meeting 7:00 PM  

2ñGrade 8 Parent Night 7:00 PM  

11ñSATs 

15ñPTO Meeting 6:00 PM  

15ñBOE Budget Meeting 6:30 PM  

17ñSupt. Conference Day  

17-18ñHS Musical 7:30 PM  

23ñJunior Parent Night 7:00 PM  

24ñPTO Carnival  

28-30ñGr. 3-8 ELA Assessments  

April 2017  

3-7ñHigher Education Week  

4ñCollege Fair  

5ñBOE Budget Meeting 6:30 PM  

8ñACTs 

11ñPTO Meeting 6:00 PM  

13ñReport Cards Issued  

14ñNo School for Students  

17-21ñSpring Recess 

24ñBOE Meeting 7:00  

May 2017  

2-4ñGr. 3-8 Math Assessments  

3ñBOE Meeting  

8ñBudget Hearing 6:30 PM  

11ñHS Concert & Art Show 7:30 PM  

16ñBudget Vote Noon -8 PM 

17ñPTO Meeting 6:00 PM  

29ñMemorial Day  

June 2017  

1ñElem. Grandparent Luncheon  

2ñHigh School Field Day  

3ñSATs  

7ñBOE Meeting 7:00 PM  

8ñElementary Field Day  

10ñACTs 

13ñKindergarten Celebration 6:30 PM  

13ñ22 Regents Exams 

21ñPTO Meeting 6:00 PM  

22ñStudents Last Day  

23ñGraduation 7:00 PM  

 

KINDERGARTEN & PRE -K  Classes for September 2017  
 

Kindergarten  eligible children must be five years of age on or     

before December 1, 2017.  Children who turn six  on or before     

December 1, 2017 must  attend school.  Pre -K eligible children 

must be four years of age on or before December 1, 2017.   
 

Please call McGraw Elementary School at (607) 836 -3650 by 

MARCH 17 to pre -register for Kindergarten and Pre -Kindergarten 

classes (see page 4 for more information.)  For census purposes, 

also contact the school if your child is  eligible, but will not be     

attending McGraw school programs.  
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McGraw Elementary C.A.R.E.S!  
 At the beginning of this school year, our Elementary School began a new Character      

Education Program related to our Responsive Classroom training entitled òC.A.R.E.S.ó Each   

letter stands for the character trait listed below:  

C - Cooperation  

A - Assertion  

R - Responsibility  

E - Empathy  

S - Self -Control  

 

 At our morning meetings for the months of 

September and October, we discussed ways to   

practice our first character trait: Cooperation.    

Students eagerly practiced demonstrating this trait 

amongst all areas of our school and one student was 

chosen from each classroom as the Cooperation Kid.  

Congratulations to our cooperative students!  
 

L to R: Front: Peyton Schulte., Kendle Agy, Owenn Eaton, Middle: 

Sarah Luzum, Abigail Lakie, Karmela Davis, Sumur Hartwick,  

Blair Mulcahy, Back: Hannah Little, Morgan Brown, Skylee 

Brown, Hailee Underwood and Mrs. Prince.  

  

 At our morning meetings for the 

months of November and December, we 

considered ways to achieve our second 

character trait: Assertion. Our November 

assembly was highlighted by a patriotic 

musical performance by our 2nd graders 

of òThis Land is Your Landó with our  

music teacher, Mr. Ford. At our             

December assembly, we recognized our 

Cooperation kids and awarded each of 

these students with a special C.A.R.E.S.  

t -shirt. Students who were noticed 

demonstrating assertion amid all areas of 

our school were chosen from each     

classroom as the Assertion Kid.           

Congratulations assertive students!  

 
L to R: Front: Arykamae Lansdowne, Amiya Hammond, Owen Mulcahy, Kaiden Genson, Trenton Bohanan, Emersynn 

Wilson, Middle: Jacob Clark, Leah Terwilliger, Mason Allen, Teela -Renee Greenman, Back: Richard Harris, Riley      

VanLiew, Camdyn Caperton, Kendre Euson and Mrs. Prince.  

 

 

 For the months of January and February, we began to meet for our new Friday afternoon    

meeting assemblies. We considered ways to master our third trait:  Responsibility.  At our      

January assembly, our 4th graders with Mrs. Frink and Mrs. K. OõDonnell provided us with an 

energetic song that they learned especially for this trait called, òThatõs Responsible!ó At our   

February afternoon meeting, our 5th  graders with Miss Ward and Mrs. Niver delivered a         

creative game -show style  presentation with  reasons as to why scenarios were responsible or not. 

Super job to our presenting students!  Classroom teachers are still on the look -out for those     

responsible students!  
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Afterschool students in grades 3, 4 

and 5 spent the month of January 

learning musical theatre. Chris, the 

youth manager at Cortland            

Repertory Theatre (CRT) taught 

the students:   

1. How to read and memorize lines  

2. How to change their voices (just 

like real actors)  

3. How to add dance to any play  

And most importantly, how to have 

FUN! The culmination of our         

students effort was a mini -

p e r f o rm a n ce .  P a r t i c i p a t i n g             

students acted out a version of "The 

Tortoise and the Hare" called "The 

Cheetah and the Sloth". The         

students in Afterschool who did not 

participate in the performance got a 

chance to be respectful audience 

members. The performance was short, but got a lot of laughs from audience members. The actors and  

actresses are pictured with the instructor from CRT. A special thanks to the McGraw PTO and the school 

district for financially supporting this skill -building activity.   

MCGRAW AFTERSCHOOL PROGRAM  

Fourth Grade ELA  

Fourth Grade students participated in a ten -day problem 

solving unit in ELA to end our study of the Haudenosaunee 

people.  The purpose of the unit was to have the students 

work together to solve issues that the Native Americans 

may have had. In order to be successful each team had to 

solve the problems historically correct and then provided        

evidence from a text to prove their thinking. For each  

problem that the team solved correctly they received a  

reward for their Iroquois village.  The winning clan was the 

Eagle Clan with a complete village. It was a great            

experience for all and the students enjoyed themselves.  

My classes are very excited to be able to start using a new technology piece to 

extend their learning.  The fourth graders are now allowed to use an I -pad to do 

everything at their seats as if they were the teacher. The program allows the      

students to have their individual teacher screen to work with.  The teacher then 

can select students to display their I -Pad work on the classroomõs main screen. 

This gives the students an opportunity to become the teacher based on the               

information on their specific I -Pad.  We are all very excited to start to be able to 

use this new technology piece.  

  

~Heather Frink, 4th Grade ELA Teacher  
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aŎDǊŀǿ tǊŜ-Y /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘƻ ƻǇŜƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлмтΗΗ 
 

 ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀǇǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ                       

ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ aŎDǊŀǿ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ tǊŜ-YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΗ hǳǊ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ 

ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ƻŦ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǇǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƻƴ-ǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ Ǉǳǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀ tǊŜ-Y /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ   

ŎƻƴǎƛǎǝƴƎ ƻŦ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊǎΣ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜǊƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ 

ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƳŜǘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǝƳŜǎ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǎŜŜǎ ŀ ƴŜŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ tǊŜ-Y ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ǿƘȅ 

ƛǘ ƛǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΣ ƛŦ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ άƎƻΣέ ǿƘŜƴ ǿƛƭƭ ƛǘ ōŜƎƛƴΚ 

 ²Ŝ ǎǘǊƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻǇŜƴ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ    

ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ Lƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇΣ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ǿŀǎ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘŜŘ ŀǘ 

ƻǳǊ Cŀƭƭ hǇŜƴ IƻǳǎŜΦ ¢Ƙŀǘ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ǊŜƅŜŎǘŜŘ aŎDǊŀǿ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ōŜƭƛŜŦǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ tǊŜ-Y ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ      

ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǾŀƭǳŜŘ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ   

 ²Ƙȅ ƛǎ ŀ aŎDǊŀǿ tǊŜ-Y ǎƻ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΚ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ƴŀƴȅ      

ŀŘǾŀƴǘŀƎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΣ ōǳǘ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǘƻΥ 

ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aŎDǊŀǿ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǩƴƎΤ ŜȄǇƻǎǳǊŜ 

ǘƻ ŜŀǊƭȅ ƭƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǘƘ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ōȅ ŀ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƭƭŀōƻǊŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ           

ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴŎȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴƎǊǳŜƴŎŜΤ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǇŜŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǎƻŎƛŀƭƛȊŀǝƻƴΤ Ǉƭŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ 

ǎŜǩƴƎΤ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŜŜǊǎΦ 

 !ƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ tǊŜ-Y ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ƛǘǎ ŬƴŘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΣ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ  

ƎƛǾŜƴ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΦ 

 ¢ƘŜ tǊŜ-Y ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǿƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎΦ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ƛƴ aŀǊŎƘΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƭƛƳƛǘ ƻŦ мр ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ όƻƴŜ            

ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ ǇŀǊŀǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭΦύ  LŦ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŜȄŎŜŜŘǎ ǘƘŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǎǇŀŎŜǎΣ ǿŜ 

ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ƛŦ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ƭƛƳƛǘ ƻŦ му ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ŀ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ aŎDǊŀǿ tǊŜ-Y 

ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŧŀƭƭ ƻŦ нлмтΦ 

 Lƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ tǊŜ-Y ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ п ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ   

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мǎǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƴƻǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘΣ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ƭŀǿǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǝƻƴǎΣ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘŀǝƻƴ Ŏŀƴ ƻƴƭȅ ōŜ 

ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦƻǳǊ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ ƻƭŘŜǊΦ  !ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊŜŘΦ  !ƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǎǎŜǎǎŜŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǎŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 5L![-п ό5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘŀƭ LƴŘƛŎŀǘƻǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

!ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎύ ǘƻ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴŜǎǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

 tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŜ IŜŀŘ {ǘŀǊǘ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ IŜŀŘ {ǘŀǊǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

/ƻǊǘƭŀƴŘ /ƻǳƴǘȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ !Ŏǝƻƴ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜƴǘ ǎǇŀŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΦ IŜŀŘ {ǘŀǊǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ      

ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀǘ aŎDǊŀǿ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ 

ǘƘŜȅ ŜƴǊƻƭƭΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƛǎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aŎDǊŀǿ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ !w9 ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ IŜŀŘ {ǘŀǊǘ    

ŜƴǊƻƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƪŜ ŀŘǾŀƴǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ƻũŜǊΦ  

 !ŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƻǳǘ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ 

ǘƘŜ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ hŶŎŜ ŀǘ уос-осрл ǘƻ ǇǊŜ-ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ 

ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ {ǳǎŀƴ tǊƛƴŎŜ ŀǘ уос-осрлΦ   

 

{ǳǎŀƴ tǊƛƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ aŎDǊŀǿ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ tǊŜ-Y /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 
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The McGraw Varsity Basketball Team has had a very successful season this year. At this point  

achieving a record of 15-3 overall and 10-2 in league play. As a result of their success on the court 

they have been ranked 14th in the state rankings. We would like to thank the parents, community, 

and the school district for all their 

cont inued support  of  the            

basketball program. The players 

have worked hard throughout the 

season and have improved at every 

practice. It has been a pleasure 

coaching this group, watching 

them improve throughout the    

season.  We will now focus on the 

last two remaining games in our 

regular season before turning our 

attention to sectional play. The 

sectional seeding meeting was   

scheduled for February 15th. 

  ~ Coach Martins 

 Once again, after Christmas break we began implementing the middle school character         

education program.  There are six weeks to the program, with each week focusing on a different òpillar 

of character.ó  The following character traits were focused on: Responsibility, Respect, Caring,        

Fairness, Trustworthiness and Citizenship.  

 All teachers who have middle school students received a packet with character cards to reward         

students who have gone above and beyond to exhibit the various character traits.  Students who       

exhibited these traits and received a card also had the opportunity to receive prizes in the main office 

(motivational pencils, various school supplies, snacks and books).  The prizes were all purchased 

through generous donations from local and area businesses.  Our local businesses and those in the    

surrounding area are always generous to our students and our school programs.  Before beginning the 

program it was stressed to staff members that students must earn this recognition and that rewards 

should not be given because a student is well behaved and just a good student.  Students have been 

recognized for various things, i.e. turning in money that was found in the hallway, volunteering to help 

a classmate that was struggling with an assignment, comforting a classmate that was upset, reporting 

incidents, etc.  Many of our students at all grade levels exhibit these characteristics on a daily basis, 

but I believe that when this type of behavior is recognized rather than assuming that it should just 

happen, it is contagious to those around and becomes the ònormó rather than isolated incidences. 

 The mid -year point of this school year has already been reached.  The second half of the school 

year seems to go by more quickly with the announcement of the Senior Class academic top ten, gearing 

up for State and Regents exams, our spring musical production, concerts, final plans for trips and     

various other class activities and sporting events.  There has been a slight change in the timing of state 

exams this year to give students and teachers a small break in -between with the Grades 3 -8 ELA being 

held in March, Math in May and Science in May and June.  Hopefully the breaks between the exams 

will take some of the stress away from students so they can focus and do well on each exam.  

 As always if you have any questions or concerns about your childõs progress, please feel free to 

contact the school at your convenience.  

          Mark Dimorier  
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The Varsity Volleyball team finished their season with an overall record of 8 -5 and 

earned themselves home court advantage in their quarter final Sectional game which they 

lost to the Fabius Pompey Falcons. This is quite an improvement over last season when 

they finished with a record of 4 -6. Building a successful program takes time, commitment 

and a lot of hard work. The Lady Eagles proved they were up for the challenge.              

Sportsmanship, leadership, perseverance, pride, desire and determination are words that 

come to mind in describing this team. Every member of the team played a role in their  

success this season. Their 

commitment to  the          

volleyball program and to 

each other was admirable 

and could be seen on and 

off the court. Thank you to 

the following seniors for 

their contribution to the 

M c G r a w  v o l l e y b a l l         

program: Lynesie Busby -

VanCise, Hanna Bordwell, 

Aud re y  Ma y ,  K a t i       

Hammond, Alex Duff and     

Kelsey Clark. Good luck in 

your future endeavors.  

Congratulations Lady    

Eagles for an outstanding 

season! 

Girls Varsity Basketball  is 

in its second year of        

programming.  This year 

they enjoyed their first 

winñ against Cincinnatus!  

The girls are excited to play 

and continue to build their 

skills.  The oldest players 

are Juniors this year and the 

youngest player is an  

eighth grader.  You can look       

forward to great things from 

this team next year! Pictured 

is Coach Stacy,  Juliet Smith, 

Jeanne Beveridge, Greta             

Simmonds, Paige Euson, 

Taylynn Tryon, Karissa   

Wilbur. Absent: Tia Mabry  


